Thank you for inviting us to comment on your background paper on Preparing for Lisbon - Interparliamentary Co-operation ahead of the meeting on 7 December. We will of course wish to listen to and respond to the debate on the day, but as requested we offer a couple of comments in advance.

We agree that IPEX has been and will continue to be a valuable channel for the exchange of information, but agree that it may not be sufficient particularly in respect of the proceedings relating to subsidiariy. We believe that the network of national parliaments' representatives in Brussels will have a key role.

We agree also on the need for better planning of interparliamentary meetings. There is a risk that these may proliferate without a proper assessment of their value; a particular concern at a time of financial constraint. We would urge consideration of ways in which the trio-Presidency could contribute to the management of a programme over a longer period than the six months of a single presidency. This might also enable some continuity of or development in the themes of successive meetings.

We will be interested to hear views on how the role and function of the Conference of Speakers of the European Parliaments might be developed in the future, bearing in mind always the need to avoid their involvement in matters of political controversy.
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